
 
 

 
 Fresenius Kabi USA, LLC 

 
Three Corporate Drive  

Lake Zurich, Illinois 60047 
T 847-550-2300 
T 888-391-6300 

www.fresenius-kabi.us                                                                                                                         
 
June 7, 2022 
 
Subject:  Potassium Chloride Injection in freeflex® bags Barcode Scanning 
 
Dear Customer: 
 
Fresenius Kabi launched the following IV Solutions product codes to the U.S. market in April 2022: 

 

Product Code Unit of Use Strength Unit of Sale 

129121 
NDC 65219-012-00 
one 100 mL fill in 100 mL freeflex® bag 

10 mEq/100 mL 
NDC 65219-012-01 
Package of 50 freeflex® bags 

129041 
NDC 65219-004-00 
one 50 mL fill in 100 mL freeflex® bag 

10 mEq/50 mL 
NDC 65219-004-01 
Package of 60 freeflex® bags 

129061 
NDC 65219-006-00 
one 100 mL fill in 100 mL freeflex® bag 20 mEq/100 mL 

NDC 65219-006-01 
Package of 50 freeflex® bags 

129081 
NDC 65219-008-50 
one 50 mL fill in 100 mL freeflex® bag 

20 mEq/50 mL 
NDC 65219-008-51 
Package of 60 freeflex® bags 

129101 
NDC 65219-010-00 
one 100 mL fill in 100 mL freeflex® bag 

40 mEq/100 mL 
NDC 65219-010-01 
Package of 50 freeflex® bags 

 
We have received notifications from a few customers that the barcode on the product bag may be 
difficult to scan through the overwrap. The ink used on the IV bag label is red, which may be 
difficult to scan when using infrared scanners. 
 
It has been verified that all product labeling is correct for all product codes and lots in the 
market. To assist with scanning of the barcode, use of a dark background for contrast behind the 
bag may assist. Removing the overwrap may also improving scanning.   
 
Fresenius Kabi is evaluating alternate ink color for the barcode, alternate location of the 
barcode on the bag and/or addition of a barcode label to the overwrap, but none of these are 
short-term solutions.   
 
Contact Information  
 
Should you have any concerns with scanning of these product codes, please contact  
productcomplaint.usa@fresenius-kabi.com. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this important matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mark Dobbins 
Sr. Manager, IV Solutions Marketing 
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